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TOWN OF GREENSBORO
Meeting Minutes
May 9, 2022

Call to order

President Mikel Knepley called to order the regular meeting of the Town of Greensboro
at 6:33PM on May 9, 2022, at Greensboro Community Building.

Attendees

The following board members were present for the meeting: President Mikel Knepley;
Clerk-Treasurer, Rayann Knepley; Board Member, Michael Dawson

The following community members were present for the meeting: Linda Bowling, Rex
Jones, Nell Wallace, Liz and John Runberg, Jason and Misty Clark, Zach and Alex
Clark, Elly Keck, Shaun Wilkinson, Donald Osak and Connie Ripburger

Greensboro Police Department: Chris Pickens, Chief of Police

Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the April meeting were read and same were approved by the board.
Open issues

1. Paving/Patching Roads: Paving is complete. Grant recertification for North side
has been submitted. Town portion approximately $37,000. Possible send a letter
requesting donations/pledges. Party with Kevin Stonerock (summer sometime).
Greensboro Methodist Church would like to work with the community to have a

party.

Need an interim fix to the potholes. Jason Clark would like to possible help with
taking the millings. Possible take out a bond to help pay for repairs. May 14t —
8:00 AM at Community Building.

2. Police Department update. Chief would like to have an ordinance that sets the
police department operation at no less than ten (10) years. Working hard to obtain
grants. Brought up replating of roads — Check for street signs. Stop signage needs
checked, replace speed limit signs. Road painting (white line before stop sign,
ete.)

3. Greensboro Community Fund. Thoughts on Easter egg hunt? Police Chief thought
it went well. Thanked Mike Dawson for his monetary contribution, Board would



like to change administration of the GCF to someone who is in town and have it
more properly managed.

V. New business
1. South Side of North Street. Contact contractor to come out and check for flaws.

2. Zach Clark brought up about trees destroying road. Arbor Association will assist
and provide new trees if the old ones are cut down on North Street. Possible to get
Duke to cut some down (if they are in danger of power lines) or is it the
responsibility of the property owner.

3. Parks Board: Appoint a new board to begin working on improvements around the
building. John Runberg and Misty Clark would like to join.

4. Shaun Wilkinson. Fencing issue. Town would prefer he butt up to the stretch
fence as opposed to cutting the fence.

5. Clerk-Treasurer. Contact Rayann if you would like to take over.

6. Police Department. Chief would like to have an ordinance keeping the police
department set up for no less than 10 years. Community inputted that they wanted
the police to go forward for at least 10 years. Board votes 2-0 to approve the
ordinance.

President adjourned the meeting at 8:36PM,

Minutes Submitted:

Clerk — Treasurer, Rayann Knepley

Minutes ap roved by:
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Ralph Chesher

Mike Dawson



